ADVISORY COMMISSION ON ACCESSIBLE INSTRUCTIONAL MATERIALS IN POST SECONDARY EDUCATION TO HAVE INAUGRIAL MEETING
The Association on Higher Education And Disability (AHEAD) will be at the table on September 27th when the Advisory Commission on Accessible Instructional Materials in Post secondary Education established by the Higher Education Opportunity Act (2008) will have its first meeting to establish a chair and working rules. AHEAD and our sister organizations worked during the reauthorization of the Higher Education Act to address issues critical to serving students with disabilities in higher education. One result was Section 772 of the Higher Education Opportunity Act directing the U.S. Department of Education to establish an advisory commission on accessible instructional materials in postsecondary education. The legislation establishes a 19 member commission to include representatives from the Department of Education four named organizations (AHEAD along with The Association of American Publishers, The National Council on Disability, Recording for the Blind and Dyslexic and The Association of American University Presses), National organizations representing individuals with visual impairments and National organizations representing individuals with learning disabilities.  
Over the next year the Commission will conduct a comprehensive study to assess the systemic barriers to and identify workable solutions to improve the timely delivery and quality of accessible instructional materials for postsecondary students with print disabilities and the effective use of such materials by faculty and staff. The Commission will conclude with recommendations for the development of a comprehensive approach to improve the opportunities for postsecondary students with print disabilities to access instructional materials in a comparable time frame as instructional materials for nondisabled students. The Commission will consider:
1. How students with print disabilities may obtain instructional materials in accessible formats within a comparable time frame and at costs comparable to the costs of such materials for nondisabled students;
2. The feasibility and technical parameters of establishing standardized electronic file formats to be provided by publishers of instructional materials to producers of materials in accessible formats, institutions of higher education, and eligible students;
3. The feasibility of establishing a national clearinghouse, repository, or file-sharing network for electronic files used in producing instructional materials in accessible formats, and a list of possible entities qualified to administer such clearinghouse, repository, or network; 
4. The feasibility of establishing market-based solutions involving collaborations among publishers of instructional materials, producers of materials in accessible formats, and institutions of higher education; 
5. Solutions utilizing universal design; and
6. Solutions for low-incidence, high-cost requests for instructional materials in accessible formats. 
